Present; John Jones and Katherine Ring

Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks, intent to cut and building permits. Les MacNeil late due to another meeting.

Jane Hill, overseer of the poor spoke to K. Ring on welfare matters. Brian Brown, police chief gave his weekly report. Busy week and holiday week-end. His unlisted telephone number has gotten out and he has received some unwelcome calls. Brian asked when budgets are going to be requested for the coming year. November or early December, time not set as yet. K. Ring suggested Brian come up with some idea of a cabinet to be set up in his other room for uniforms etc.

George Cole, road agent will be working on Mrs. Corson's driveway, Maplewood Cemetery, Mescilbrook, and Old Rt. 9 Crossroad this week. Gregg Lake Road will get started next week and will take about ten days to complete. George will be in to check over what money he has yet in his budget for road work and get as much as he can of Gregg Lake Rd. surfaced for the remainder of the money.

Chase Tree service will take a week or two to get into Antrim, they are hung up in Hillsboro.

J. Jones asked that George check out the fence on Summer St. Block is falling and fence is coming loose. Concern for the safety of the children has prompted John to ask that the fence be repaired. George had been asked if the Town could take the fence down and put in more fill. Property in question belongs to Mr. Edmunds. A portion of the canal has been blocked off and is causing stagnent water. This is to be looked into also.

Elm Ave. Bridge will probably be constructed in 1984.

Mr. Kelly and Mr. Falber from Cable Vision spoke to the selectmen in regard to work to be done in the Town. Requested that the selectmen sign a pole permit for six poles to be installed on Old Concord Road, Rt. 202. Once all plans are finalized the selectmen will be given a completed packet to know just what is being done and what the people can expect on their TVs should they sign up for cable tv. They hope to be in the Town by October and out by Thanksgiving. They had assured the selectmen that no illegal hangers will be put on the poles. This was due to K. Ring's concern over an article read in the paper

Mr. Hildreth would like to add an addition. He has a non-conforming lot as it stands, but started long before zoning. Addition is within set backs. John will check into the regulations just to make sure.

Dr. Webber from the College dropped off deeds to be checked by the selectmen to determine just how many acres the college has in the Town and Antrim and correct all records. Dr. Webber will go along with whatever the selectmen's findings are. A file has been set up containing all the information given to the selectmen and which is to be returned to Dr. Webber.

Mr. Wilson asked for information to put up a garage. He has been given an application for a permit to be filled out and returned to the office.

Mr. Humphrey could not give the selectmen any information on the Hyland property. He had never stepped into the property since Mr. Hyland purchased it. Any information he could have given would have been hear-say.

John Jones and K. Ring went to look at R. Reinstein's property and found no fault on her part. The window and stairs which she is changing are in need of repair. She has the right to change the window stairs, and door and not break any rules of the Town. Selectmen can see no reason for the complaint.

A follow up letter to Mr. Connley to clean up the property is to be sent. Real Keene Gas will need to revise permit application. Buildings need to be attached and the set backs on his property clearly noted on the permit.

Mr. Morris permit is denied. He must move the shed in the spring and reapply for a permit. (Time to move the shed is being allowed since he has already built it and filled it with wood for the winter.)

Lloyd Henderson went over the maps which is in need of redoing. Several property lines in question.

8:45 appointment with Mr. Grabowski, no show. 9:00 appointment with Ms. Ramsey and Behlman, no show.

Minutes of last weeks meeting accepted.

No one knows of any regulations on having a fence around a pool.

Secretary left at 10:30

ems